Lebanon – Researched and compiled by the Refugee Documentation Centre of Ireland on 26 March 2015.

Information on Lebanon under the following headings:

- 1. Prison/Detention/Torture/Slavery
- 2. State Protection

1. Prisons/Detention/Torture/Slavery:

Al Jazeera (15 July 2014) *Calls to close Beirut detention centre grow* https://uk.news.yahoo.com/calls-close-beirut-detention-centre-grow-101919233.html#vHGTWhu

The Daily Star (15 July 2014) *High risk, minor offenders should be divided: NGO* http://www.dailystar.com.lb/News/Lebanon-News/2014/Jul-15/263974-high-risk-minor-offenders-should-be-divided-ngo.ashx#axzz37cSslw4v

The Daily Star (4 July 2014) *Prisons engendering worse offenders* http://www.dailystar.com.lb/News/Lebanon-News/2014/Jul-04/262578-prisons-engendering-worse-offenders.ashx#axzz36UMiY1wA

Global Detention Project (June 2014) *Lebanon Detention Profile* http://www.globaldetentionproject.org/countries/middle-east/lebanon/introduction.html

World Organisation Against Torture (16 March 2015) *Lebanon: Ongoing judicial harassment against two representatives of the Lebanese Centre for Human Rights* http://www.omct.org/human-rights-defenders/urgent-interventions/lebanon/2015/03/d23036/

2. State Protection

BBC News (23 January 2015) *Five Lebanon soldiers killed in border clash* http://www.bbc.com/news/world-middle-east-30962731

Chr. Michelsen Institute (6 November 2014) Lebanese Armed Forces: A United Army for a Divided Country?

http://www.cmi.no/publications/publication/?5284=lebanese-armed-forces

European Commission (25 March 2015) Fact Sheet - ENP Country Progress Report 2014 – Lebanon

http://europa.eu/rapid/press-release_MEMO-15-4683_en.htm

Human Rights Watch (29 January 2015) *World Report 2015: Lebanon* http://www.hrw.org/world-report/2015/country-chapters/lebanon

Reuters (28 January 2015) UN peacekeeper killed - UN Lebanon force spokesman

http://www.reuters.com/article/2015/01/28/mideast-israel-lebanon-unidUSL6N0V72UB20150128

United Nations News Service (19 March 2015) *Political vacuum undermines Lebanon's ability to tackle many challenges – Security Council* http://www.refworld.org/docid/550c14bb4.html

Voice of America (11 January 2015) *Suicide Bomb Attack at Cafe in Lebanon Kills* 9 http://www.voanews.com/content/suicide-bomb-attack-at-cafe-in-lebanon-kills-9/2593760.html

This response was prepared after researching publicly accessible information currently available to the Refugee Documentation Centre within time constraints. This response is not and does not purport to be conclusive as to the merit of any particular claim to refugee status or asylum. Please read in full all documents referred to.

Sources Consulted

Amnesty International
BBC News
Electronic Immigration Network
European Country of Origin Information Network

Freedom House

Google

Human Rights Watch

Immigration and Refugee Board of Canada

Internal Displacement Monitoring Centre

International Crisis Group

IRIN News

Lexis Nexis

Minority Rights Group International

Online Newspapers

Refugee Documentation Centre E-Library

Refugee Documentation Centre Query Database

Reliefweb

Reuters

United Kingdom Home Office

United States Department of State

UNHCR Refworld